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Prayer Request 
   

 Group and individual 
Bible studies 

 Those who have 
heard the gospel and 
still need to accept 
Christ. 

 Our family 

 Winter ministry plans 
and travel 

 Health and strength 
for Pam and I  

We had a great time in KY 

visiting the Ark Encounter and 

Creation Museum in August! 

Along with those from Aklavik 

that traveled with us and some 

friends from Grace Bible 

Independent Baptist Church in 

PA; Cory, Shelley, Annah, and 

Andrena were able to spend 

some time with us there also. 

Matthew had to stay in Guam 

to prepare for the upcoming 

school year, but the Lord 

provided for Pam and I to be 

able to travel to Guam in 

November and spend US 

Thanksgiving with he and 

Annah. 

Pam and I have made some 

big changes in our life with our 

diet and exercise. As of mid 

October we have lost over 100 

pounds combined with more to 

go! We not only feel better but 

have more energy and strength 

to serve the Lord. 

 

 

 

Isaiah 6:1 In the year that king Uzziah died I saw also the Lord sitting 
upon a throne, high and lifted up, and his train filled the temple. I 
started reading the book of Isaiah earlier this year because I want to 
have the same view of the Lord that Isaiah did as he describes the 
beauty, the power, the holiness, and the grace of God! How majestic 
our Lord and Saviour is! 
 

Our trip to Pennsylvania was very encouraging. Pam spoke at the 
ladies’ conference and one of the ladies that went with us from 
Aklavik shared her testimony as well. I was invited to preach the first 
Sunday evening service and had great liberty to preach and share our 
burden for the many other communities around the Canadian Arctic 
that have no church or gospel witness. Luke 10:2 Therefore said he 
unto them, The harvest truly is great, but the labourers are few: pray 
ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he would send forth 
labourers into his harvest. Over the two Sundays we were there Pam 
was invited to teach and both ladies from Aklavik were invited to 
share testimonies and answer questions in the ladies Sunday school 
class. 
  
We have two families in church that have made the decision to 
homeschool their children this year. This is a big step for them. We 
have been able to help and encourage them in getting their 
curriculum and other details that are required by the government 
here. We praise the Lord things are going well for them. Please keep 
them in prayer 
 

December is always a busy time in the church and community. We 
will be having a special service on Christmas Eve. In January our 
Winter Bible Conference will be the 13th to 20th. Bro. Wes Tayloe, 
Assistant Pastor at our sending church, will be our preacher for the 
week. 
 

We are planning a furlough from February to June 2020 and look 
forward to being able to see many of you then. If you would like us to 
come and report back, please contact us.  Pam and I thank each of 
you for your prayers and support for our family.  
 

Field Address 
PO Box 117, Aklavik, NT, Canada X0E 0A0 

lnoland@allpointsbaptist.com    867-978-2092 

Sending Church     Mission Agency 
Westwood Baptist Church    All Points Baptist Mission 
Dr. Steve Proctor, Senior Pastor   PO Box 977 
419 County Road 5231, Poplar Bluff, MO 63901  New Philadelphia, OH 44663 

  

 


